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Message from the Headteacher 

As we come to the end of another exceptionally busy half term, I would like to share how very proud I am of all 

the students at The Langley Academy. Over the term, we have hosted a series of visits from a range of external 

agencies and all of them have shared very positive feedback; reflecting strong relationships, good classroom 

practice and excellent behaviour across the academy. One Headteacher, who visited as part of our Challenge 

Partners quality assurance review, wrote to me with the following commentΣ Ψ¸ƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴ ƛƴǎǇƛǊŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ƎǊƻǳǇ 

of young people in your school; the stǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ŘƛŘ ƛƳǇǊŜǎǎ ƳŜΦΩ  

¸ƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻǘƛŎŜ ŎƘŀƴƎŜǎ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǊŜǇƻǊǘǎ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΦ {ƛƴŎŜ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊΣ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƛƳǇǊƻǾŜ ƻǳǊ 

system of monitoring and reporting and this has involved wide consultation and changes to how we measure 

ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎΦ !ƭƭ ǎǳōƧŜŎǘǎ ƴƻǿ ǎǘŀǊǘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ ōŀǎŜƭƛƴŜΣ ŦƻǊƳŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ YŜȅ {ǘŀƎŜ н ǊŜǎǳƭǘǎ ŀƴŘ ŦƭƛƎƘǘ 

paths work up to GCSE grades. We measure progress by considering the gap betǿŜŜƴ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘ ƭŜǾŜƭ 

and their expected position on the flightpath. There have been many changes to GCSE examinations, including 

how they are marked and we are learning and 

adapting as we become more familiar with the 

new system. Ms Wauchob has included a table 

below to outline when the next rounds of reports 

will go out. We will continue to review the system 

and take feedback at Parent Forum.  

A group of students decorated our beautiful 

Christmas tree this year. They were chosen for 

coming in the top 10 in the year group, in terms of 

their attitude to learning. We place great 

importance on this score as we believe it is key to 

ŀ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎΦ !ƭƭ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ 

explain their score in each subject and know how 

they will maintain or improve it.  

The tree is surrounded by highly creative hamper 

boxes, made by each House Tutor Group. The 

event brings out the competitive streak in staff as 

well as students. Deciding on the winning entries 

is a very difficult decision! The boxes are going to 

DASH, a charity with three refuges in Slough, for 

women and children who are affected by 

domestic abuse. Thank you for your donations.  
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As it is the end of term, we are saying 

goodbye to some members of staff. Ms 

Humber, Mr Keith and Mr Semsilt are all 

moving on to new challenges, in 

different areas, and we wish them well 

in their next steps. In January, we 

welcome two new RSLs, Jennie Bevan 

for Year 7 and Arlene Lombard 

overseeing Year 9. Clare Benton joins 

the academy as Deputy Headteacher 

with responsibility for teaching, learning 

and curriculum.  

Finally, I would like to thank all members 

of staff and students for their strong 

support during our recent Ofsted inspection. The one-day inspection went very well. The three inspectors were 

able to see a lot of teaching and interview staff, students and parents throughout the day. They looked at our 

systems and paperwork and carried out in-depth book scrutiny. The final letter is now available to read on our 

website. We will be considering the feedback from all of the visits this term at our training day in January as we 

plan our next steps.  

With very best wishes, from all staff at the academy, for a happy Christmas holiday. 

Dates for your diary over the next term: 

Year Expect Reports during Parents Evening Exams 
 

7 Week commencing 01/01/18 Parents Evening - 15/03/18  

8 Week commencing 05/03/18 Parents Evening - 18/01/18 
AIG / Interview Evening for 
GCSE options - 08/03/18 

 

9 Week commencing 01/01/18 Parents Evening - 01/03/18  

10 Week commencing 05/03/18   

11 Week commencing 08/01/18 Parents Evening - 11/01/18 
AIG / Interview Evening for 6th 
Form entry - 22/03/18 

 

12 Week commencing 19/03/18 Parents Evening - 19/04/18 Weeks commencing 
19/02/18 & 26/02/18 

13 Week commencing 05/02/18 Parents Evening - 08/02/18 Weeks commencing 
01/01/18 & 08/01/18 

 

Alison Lusuardi - Headteacher 
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Message from the Chair of Governors 

The big event of what has been a busy term was, undoubtedly, the Ofsted inspection. I thought their judgment 

that the Academy is good and improving was very fair. I was particularly pleased that they recognised that we 

have identified the areas where we need to improve and that plans are in place or being prepared to achieve 

those improvements. They particularly praised the leadership provided by the Executive Principal and the 

Headteacher. 

That was not the only thing they praised; here are a few quotes: 

¶ Pupils' conduct in lessons and around the school is very good 

 

¶ Museum Learning enhances the learning environment and curriculum (did you know that TLA is the 

only school in the country with this support?) 

 

¶ The provision for disadvantaged and vulnerable pupils is a strength 

 

¶ There is a sense of pride both in The Langley Academy and in the outcomes pupils achieve that is 

shared between staff, governors, trustees and pupils 

You will be able to read the full report when it is published. I am sure you will be as pleased as I am. 

I was particularly pleased that they recognised that "the school has robust safeguarding arrangements". 

Children and young people these days are under enormous pressures that we weren't under when I was young 

and it is important that we adults do what we can to help them. The Langley Academy does! 

My congratulations to the staff and students on such a positive report. 

Another significant event this month 

was the Christmas Party for local Senior 

Citizens. It was a great success and all 

the elderly people I spoke to had a great 

time! Again my praise and thanks to all 

the students and staff who worked so 

hard. Some by preparing the food 

and serving it; others by providing the 

great entertainment! All terrific! The 

evening certainly got Christmas and 

New Year festivities off to a flying start 

for our guests. What a great 

contribution to local community life. 

 

David Mallen ς Chair of Governors 
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Dates for your Diary 

 

DECEMBER   

Tuesday 19 End of Autumn Half Term 2  

   

JANUARY   

Wednesday 3 INSET Day ς No students at Academy  

Thursday 4 Start of Spring Half-Term 1 08:20 

Thursday 11 Year 11 Parent/Carer Evening 16:00 ς 19:00 

Thursday 18 Year 8 Parent/Carer Evening 16:00 ς 19:00 

Wednesday 24 Parent Forum 18:00 ς 19:00 

   

FEBRUARY   

Tuesday 6 ²ƘƻƭŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭ aǳǎƛŎŀƭ ΨLƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ²ƻƻŘǎΩ 18:30 ς 20:30 

Wednesday 7 ²ƘƻƭŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭ aǳǎƛŎŀƭ ΨLƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ²ƻƻŘǎΩ 18:30 ς 20:30 

Thursday 8 ²ƘƻƭŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭ aǳǎƛŎŀƭ ΨLƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ²ƻƻŘǎΩ 18:30 ς 20:30 

Thursday 8 Year 8 Academic Afternoon 14:30 ς 16:30 

 Year 13 Parent/Carer Evening 16:00 ς 19:00 

Friday 9 End of Spring Half-Term 1 13:40 

   

Monday 19 Start of Spring Half-Term 2 08:20 
 

 

GAIA 

House Sport 

A couple of weeks ago we had a phenomenal sporting experience - HOUSE SPORT! This year Gaia won for the 

second time in a row. We wore bibs to show our commitment for our House. Suddenly, the deafening whistle 

hung in the air as the players kicked off. The tension arose as Darwin scored against Arbib. Then the biggest 

game between Gaia vs Arbib was played. Unfortunately, the game ended 0-0. In addition, everyone cheered for 

their Houses wanting them to win every game. The last games were Gaia vs Henley, Arbib vs Globe and Darwin 

vs Grace. Heads dropped down for Arbib as they conceded first, but then spirts rose within the team as they 

scored, but unfortunately, the game ended in a draw: 1-1. On the other hand, Gaia and their supporters radiated 

with joy as they won the House sport competition. 

By Anthony Blaze & Khadar Adam, 8Ga 

Ms Rimmer ς Head of Gaia House 
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GLOBE 

From October half term until Christmas, Globe House have been very busy involving themselves in Museum 

Learning term, PPE exams for Year 11 and House Football!  

Year 7 - I am very lucky to be an Academy Councillor for Globe. We have 

meetings almost every Tuesday to discuss various topics like homework for 

example. It is fun to discuss solutions to problems and improve The Langley 

Academy. All the Academy Councillors bring new information to discuss in the 

meeting. I play a key role in Globe House and I am glad to represent Globe. It is 

a fun job, which holds great responsibility. Additionally this term we did House 

football. Sadly, we came last due to our star players being injured! However, we 

will come back again next year! It was fun, a great opportunity to display great 

teamwork. It was intense throughout the game!  

By Adithya Uravakonda 

 

Year 8 - House sport was very fun and enjoyable because it was a competition which showed which House was 

the best at football which most people enjoyed because they are sporty and competitive. It was different because 

ƛƴ t9Σ ¸ŜŀǊ у ŀǊŜ ǎǇƭƛǘ ƛƴǘƻ ƘŀƭǾŜǎ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƎŜǘ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ōŜ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ǿŀǎ ŀ ŦŀƴǘŀǎǘƛŎ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ 

who was the best House. The team was well led by Ezekiel Osadolor who managed to give everyone a game and 

even sacrificed a whole game off. Team: Ezekiel Osadolor, Bradley Scroggie, Trey Bennett, Faris Alabdallat, 

Lucas Mole, Leah Stichbury, Gabrielle Mickute, Shedel Gyamfi, Rayan Ghuari, James Rayner, Leam Rawson 

and Sajeel Perveaz. 

 

The GCSE options process has been one of the most frightening thoughts of my life. Ever since primary school, 

we have all wondered about what will happen when three choices will pretty much dictate our lives from Year 9 

onwards. 

However, I have discovered that it is not so hard to make a good selection when you have so much support from 

so many people. Since the beginning of Year 8, every single teacher, RSL, House Tutor, and any other member of 

the Academy has worked hard (and succeeded!) in making the options process a piece of cake.  

The whole of Year 8 has had many assemblies from each Head of Faculty explaining how the GCSE course will 

run in their subject, as well as a PSHE careers time during Monday Prep, during which we reflected on our future 

possible jobs. These, along with the Information Evening for both parents/carers and students, has really helped 

us understand the critical step which we are all going to make.  

So, in brief, I believe that the GCSE options process is not so scary anymore when every student knows they can 

always share their thoughts with someone and benefit from a huge amount of support.  

By Cristian Baluta 
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Year 10 - In French, we performed a Museum Learning activity about the exoskeletal structure of the human 

organism in the linguistic vocabulary of the French language. We also, looked at the different parts of the 

body associated with the jargon. We took part in individual and group activities that helped us reinforce our team 

skills and bonding. We also analysed the anatomy of the human components, and the certain substitutes.      

By Hassan Khan, Shanelle Onestas & Eyaad Ali 

 

Year 11 - We have just completed our PPE exams, this enabled us to get a taste of exam conditions ahead of our 

ǊŜŀƭ ŜȄŀƳǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎǳƳƳŜǊΦ ¢ƘŜ tt9Ωǎ ŀǊŜ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ŦƻǊ ǳǎ ŀǎ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎ ƻŦ ŎƘƻƻǎƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ƴŜȄǘ 

steps after Year 11. This could include going to Sixth Form at the academy or going further afield to college or to 

Řƻ ŀƴ ŀǇǇǊŜƴǘƛǎƘƛǇΦ 9ǾŜƴ ǘƘƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ tt9Ωǎ ǿŜǊŜ ǎǘǊŜǎǎŦǳƭΣ ǿŜ ƳŀŘŜ ǎǳǊŜ ǿŜ ǿƻǊƪŜŘ ŜȄǘǊŜƳŜƭȅ ƘŀǊŘ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ǘƘŜ 

best results possible. We used our time in prep and at home to revise for all our exams.             

By Amy Dent & Amarah Mahomed  

Ms Hansford ς Head of Globe House  

 

GRACE 

So far in Year 7, there have been many highlights that we have enjoyed. During Museum Learning Week, we did 

some really fun tasks, for example examining parts of real-life human bones in Science and measuring and 

estimating sizes of items on display.  Anti-Bullying Week was a great event to raise awareness of the effects of 

bullying and everyone at the Academy got involved by wearing odd socks. Enrichment club changed this term, 

which gave an opportunity to do something new and exciting whilst making new friends. 

There was an opportunity to experience and be involved with the 6th FƻǊƳ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘ Ψǘƻ ǇǳǊŎƘŀǎŜ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǘǎΩ ǘƘŀǘ 

they were advertising and promoting during House Tutor and assembly. ¢ƘŜ wŜƳŜƳōǊŀƴŎŜ 5ŀȅ ΨtƻǇǇȅ ŜǾŜƴǘΩ 

was successful in raising money and it was great to see so many students and teachers wearing poppies for a 

noble cause. We have enjoyed Year 7 so far and are looking forward to the rest of our time in the year. 

By Ria Saini & Josh Sagoo                           

Year 9 - For Museum Learning term we had Mr 

Britten come into my science class do an activity with 

us looking at key facial parts of a Skeleton.  

We used moulding clay to mould the key facial bones 

on to a polystyrene skeleton head. It was really 

interesting and great fun!  

By Maurice Miller  
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Year 8 have had many school trips which have been related to studies on World War 1 literature in English. We 

have been to the Imperial War Museum where we had a great time discovering about the war and life during 

the war. An additional trip this term was the sports trip. We achieved great scores and we are all hugely proud. 

Well Done Everyone! 

Everyone participated in House football. Despite Grace coming last, they still participated and persevered till the 

end using great sportsmanship.  

We would like to thank the students who have tried their ultimate best to accomplish challenges and go above 

and beyond. One of the challenges Year 8 has faced is Accelerated Reader and choosing their GSCE options 

maturely. In Accelerated Reader, we are proud to say that we are above Year 9 average. We would like to 

congratulate Luke Birdseye and Uzair Mohammed for being Year 8s first millionaires! 

A huge congratulations to 8Grace who have gained the highest number of House Points (362) in Year 8 during 

Museum Learning focus term. In addition to this 8Grace have gained the lowest amount of behaviour points 

(166) during Museum Learning Week. 8Gaia has received the highest level of attendance and punctuality during 

this term. Well done! J  

The following students have gone Ψabove and beyondΩ in their learning which has been recognised by their 

teachers: Millie Penfold - 8Arbib, Amee Stevens - 8Darwin, Anthony Blaze - 8Gaia, Christian Baluta - 8Globe, 

Ijaz Muhammad - 8Grace, Aimen Tariq - 8Henley, Abdur-Raheem Irfan - 8Arbib, Alex Chaba - 8Darwin, Daria 

Galica - 8Gaia, Saffi Qureshi - 8Globe, Kareen Bhail - 8Grace, Ibrahim Hamed - 8Henley and Nicola Simms - 

8Arbib. 

Finally, the teachers have selected the following students because they have shone as individuals: Luke 

Birdseye, Finn Millar, Taranvir Dhillon, Zara Ahsan, Donjeta Pllana, Benjoseph Saji, Cristian Ballutta, Maneet 

Hullait, Harold Fitzgerald, Ali Zain Watoo and Jack Hymas. 

A very merry Christmas to all and a Happy New Year! HO HO HO! 

From a selection of Year 8 students  

 

My name is Hafsa Hamza and I am a Year 11 Grace House student. Recently, I have 

been fortunate enough to have been chosen for the Academy Council, which makes 

it my third year as having this role. Over these three years I have found that being 

part of the Academy Council has enabled me to grow more confidence in speaking 

to others, as well as being able to express my honest opinions about this school, 

knowing that there would be something done about it.  

Year 9 was my first year of being Academy Council, and when we had to vote for 

who should be Academy Council my reason was that I was a shy person and that I 

wanted to become more responsible and be more confident in talking to others. All the other students wanting 

to become part of the Academy Council spoke about their amazing communication skills, their quality of being 

approachable, being confident and also very responsible. Hearing this I thought I had no chance of being voted 

for this role, as I believed I did not possess the skills the other students had which were great reasons for them 
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being chosen for the role. However to my surprise I was chosen, which I greatly appreciate because when I look 

ŀǘ ƳȅǎŜƭŦ ƴƻǿ L ǎŜŜ ŀ ƳƻǊŜ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƭŜΣ ŎƻƴŦƛŘŜƴǘ ǇŜǊǎƻƴ ǿƘƻ ƛǎƴΩǘ ŀǎ ǎƘȅ ŀǎ ǘƘŜȅ ǿŜǊŜ ōŜŦƻǊŜΦ 

In my opinion, the Academy Council has been a great experience for me for the past three years as I have seen 

the school take our students voices seriously. I have seen many changes being made to this school after 

discussions of certain issues were spoken about in the Academy Council, one of them being that queueing up in 

the lunch line was very crowded. This led the school to changing our normal lunch time routine into having a split 

lunch, which helped to decrease the crowd of students in the lunch line, and also inside the restaurant itself. 

Another change was when we used to have prep time on Mondays and Tuesdays, which many students 

complained of because they said that on Mondays they had no homework to do in prep as they had already done 

their homework on the weekends, so their time in prep time was wasted instead. This led the school having to 

change prep time from Mondays and Tuesdays to Tuesdays and Thursdays, which in my opinion was a great 

change as now students will actually have some work to do during this time. 

So overall from what I have witnessed, the Academy Council has had a great impact on this school on how to 

make it better place for everyone, and I am really proud of my achievement of being able to be part of this 

change. 

 

Mr Ferrin ς Head of Grace House 

 

HENLEY 

This term has been a busy term with house sport, museum learning and various other activities taking place. It 

was amazing to see so many Henley students getting involved! 

Well done to the following Henley students who have achieved 100% attendance and punctuality this term! 

Amir Ahmadyar 7He  Finn Millar 8He  Arslan Kazmi 10He 

Ruby Annison 7He  Ahmad Qureshi 8He  Aidan Kelly 10He 

Kevyn Anthonipillai 7He  Carys Scroggie 8He  Megan Kelly 10He 

Mia Bates 7He  Sanjeet Singh 8He  Eryk Konczalski 10He 

Kinzah Bhatti 7He  Aleksander Sopiela 8He  Nisha Kumar 10He 

Vanessa Deko 7He  Alexsandra Sopiela 8He  Finnan McNeish 10He 

Kisha Duncan 7He  Aimen Tariq 8He  Rehnuma Rahman 10He 

Katie Edmonds 7He  Abdul Vohra 8He  Lewis Thirkell-Brown 10He 

Zakaria Guizem 7He  Thomas Witheridge 8He  Qaasim Zahir 10He 

Hussaina Hussain 7He  Zain Ashar 9He  Dominik Zajac 10He 

Sydney Muggleton 7He  Alessia Awuah 9He  Anike Abegunde 11He 

Achchuthan Ramalingam 7He  Eshan Babra 9He  Tristan Bevan 11He 

Nedas Simonaitis 7He  Shaheba Bari 9He  Harpreet Dhillon 11He 

Hussein Tfaily 7He  Rachel Essah 9He  Luca  Gabella 11He 

Zaaim Virmani 7He  Awais Kayani 9He  Karunveer Gill 11He 
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Kainat Zahoor 7He  Caitlin Kelly 9He  Helen Harkness 11He 

Aliza Aslam 8He  Magdalena Konczalska 9He  Harmanpreet Kaur 11He 

Matteo  Avello 8He  Edward Lorincz 9He  Xavier Khan 11He 

Gilbert Awuah 8He  Ryan Pathak 9He  Ephraim Rasheed 11He 

Luke Birdseye 8He  Rekan Sharif 9He  Mohammad  Sarwar 11He 

Rohan Chandel 8He  Muhammed Tariq 9He  Leena Toora 11He 

Arbab Kazmi 8He  Hanna Guizem 10He  Shamaila Wilson 11He 

Muhammad Khan 8He  Sam Harris 10He     

Hasib Mahmood 8He  Hammad Hussain 10He     
 

 

Henley House football results 

Well done to every House Tutor Group in Henley! You all fielded 

full squad ς great contribution to Henley House! A special mention 

to 7He who won all their matches and the whole competition, 

excellent start! 

1st ς 7He, 5th ς 8He, 6th ς 9He and 3rd ς 10He 
 

! ǿƻǊŘ ŦǊƻƳ ƻǳǊ ¸ŜŀǊ тΩǎ ƛƴ IŜƴƭŜȅ 

Ψ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ƻǳǊ ǎŜŎƻƴŘ ǘŜǊƳ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ !ŎŀŘŜƳȅ ŀƴŘ ƛǘΩǎ ǎǘƛƭƭ ŜȄŎƛǘƛƴƎ. Our teachers have been very nice to us and co-

operative. Our tutors, Ms Winch and Mr Garland, have been really supportive and caring throughout the term. 

This term the House sport was football and we came 1st in the Year 7 competition. During Museum Learning 

Week, we got to see actual real human bones. 

Overall The [ŀƴƎƭŜȅ !ŎŀŘŜƳȅ ƛǎ ŀ Ŧǳƴ ǇƭŀŎŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ƛƴ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ŦŜŜƭ ƭƛƪŜ ŀ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ƘŜǊŜΦΩ 

By Pippa Gabella & Kainat Zahoor 

 

Ψ¢Ƙƛǎ ǘŜǊƳ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǎƻ Ƴŀƴȅ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ŀƭƎŜōǊŀ ŜȄǇǊŜǎǎƛƻƴǎ ƛƴ ƳŀǘƘǎ ŀƴŘ 

looking at real human bones in Science. The focus of this term was Museum Learning and we experienced lots 

of things such as being an archaeologist for a lesson.  

This term was House football. Our team performed strongly and never gave up. This is why we won all of our 

matches and therefore the whole tournament.  

Life at The Langley Academy is amazing as we do fuƴ ǎǘǳŦŦ ŀƴŘ ƭŜŀǊƴ ƴŜǿ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ŜǾŜǊȅ ŘŀȅΦΩ 

By Hussain Tfaily & Rohan Fernandez 
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Hello, my name is Ayman Munawwar and I come from Belgium. When I was 12 

years old, we came to live in England. I joined The Langley Academy on 4 October 

2017 and was allocated to IŜƴƭŜȅ IƻǳǎŜΦ Lǘ ǿŀǎ ǎƻ ŘƛŦŦƛŎǳƭǘ ŦƻǊ ƳŜ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ L ŘƛŘƴΩǘ 

know where I had to go or what I had to do but I like all the people in this school 

because they helped me.  

I was born in Belgium and I spoke French there. I liked my school in Belgium very 

much. It was very big. I have 2 brothers and 2 sisters who are in England now. My 

mother is in England too but my grandparents are still in Belgium and I miss them a 

lot.  

L ǳǎŜŘ ǘƻ ƭƛǾŜ ƛƴ .ǊǳǎǎŜƭǎ ŀƴŘ L ƭƛƪŜŘ ƛǘ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ƛǘΩǎ ǎƻ ōŜŀǳǘƛŦǳƭΤ Ƴȅ ŦŀǾƻǳǊƛǘŜ ǇƭŀŎŜ ƛǎ Ψ[ŀ DǊŀƴŘŜ tƭŀŎŜΩ - ƛǘΩǎ ŀ ōƛƎ 

square in the center of Brussels. Belgium is famous for chocolate and my favourite brand of chocolate is 

Leonidas.  

The Atomium is a landmark building in Brussels, originally constructed for the 1958 Brussels World's Fair. It is 

located on the Heysel Plateau, where the exhibition took place. It is now a museum. 

 

 

Ms Winch ς Head of Henley House 

 

The Atomium La Grande Place 
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English 

Another busy term in English with lots of different things 

taking place for various year groups. Notably, Year 10 

have begun the study of A Christmas Carol (a GCSE 

Literature set text) and many had the enriching 

experience of seeing a performance of the text on stage 

in our Atrium. As always, The Globe Players bought to life 

ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ 5ƛŎƪŜƴǎΩ Ƴƻǎǘ ƴƻǘƻǊƛƻǳǎ ŎƘŀǊŀŎǘŜǊǎΣ ŀƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ 

students to become more confident with the story itself, 

as well as consolidating understand of the context of the 

story. 

Year 11 have also had a busy term with many students working hard to revise for their PPE exams. They are now 

moving on to look more closely at Literature and specifically consolidating their knowledge and understanding 

of the set texts being studied for GCSE. One opportunity arising next term for Year 11 is a trip to visit the GCSE 

Poetry Live event. Poems from every cluster of the AQA English specification will be read and discussed 

throughout the day. It is a chance for students to see and hear performances from a brilliant collection of poets 

they will be studying in their lessons. There will also be two examiner sessions which will give students invaluable 

guidance and advice about the new unseen examinations. For further details, please see Mr Martin.  

 

 

 

 

If you are a parent/carer of a Year 7, 8 or 9 student at the Academy, your child is enrolled onto our Accelerated 

Reader programme. This gives students an opportunity to read a book and then take a quiz. Any student who 

achieves 100% on their quiz is automatically entered into a prize draw which takes place at the end of every 

term. The more 100%s a student achieves the more times their name is entered into a prize draw. The prize 

draw gives students the chance to win family bowling tickets, ice skating tickets, gym and swim passes, 

trampolining tickets, books and much, much more! Check out the list of students below who have already 

achieved 100% this term! 

Year 7 Aiza Rashid Hashim Pervaiz 

Faizan Ahmad Ria Saini Feorina Rahman 

Amir Ahmadyar Sanchana Sankar Wasif Rahman 

Nila Ali Khushi Sharma Saaim Raja 

Murtaza Ali Nedas Simonaitis Sahil Raja 

Kevyn Anthonipillah Anshveer Singh Leam Rawson 

Aman Aslam Amandeep Sira Sophie Rhatigan 

Safia Azizi Fatima Soofi Asha Said 

Ibraheem Baig Eman Sumair Ehsan Sibtain 



12 
 
 

 

 

Dru Bailey Paige Teles Nicola Simms 

Jessica Barolia Hussein Tfaily Sanjeet Singh 

Timothy Boateng Mohan Thandi Kacper Steplewski 

Jessica Brennan Adithya Uravakonda Amee Stevens 

Alfie Burtenshaw Zaaim Virmani Casey Stevens 

Bobby-Lee Butler Annabelle West Mahnoor Sumair 

Jodie Craig Gracie Wickens Harvey Thurston 

Benjamin Davis Dawud Yunas Zyra Van Der Walt 

Myeisha Dawkins Russell Zvoma Abdul Vohra 

Krishna Deepak   Thomas Witheridge 

Vanessa Deko Year 8 Junaid Zahid 

Habishek Devandhiran Hamid Ahmed   

Simranjeet Dhillon Zara Ahsan Year 9 

Govind Dubb Annam Ali Zain Ashar 

Nancy Duckett Mohamad Alwahaibi Haaris Aslam 

Jadoon Fayiz Muhammad Uzair Anjum Eshan Babra 

Pippa Gabella Qasim Aslam Rayan Bahadur 

Mehar Gill Matteo Avello Megan Ballantyne 

Hussaina Hussain Nazer Azizi Shaheba Bari 

Aadam Iqbal Cristian Baluta Wiktoria Borkowska 

Anthony Isats Luke Birdseye Lauren Boycott 

Rahim Jama Sabah Chaudhry Abdul Ahad Chaudhry 

Jasleen Johal Najibah Choudhury Nailah Choudhry 

Zainab Khan Taranvir Dhillon Krish Dangi 

Stephanie King Harold Fitzgerald Manvir Dhillon 

Samuel Kithinji Ellie Fitzgerald-Hood Anna Dudek 

Aleena Kondal Shedel Gyamfi Rachel Essah 

Yasmine Koundi Ghazi Haider Scott Francis 

Nicola Kowalczyk Usman Hakimi Dylan Ghedia 

Daris Krasniqi Ibrahim Hamed Haroon Javed 

Oskar Kutek Ibtasam Hussain Caitlin Kelly 

Maya Malik Benas Juozelenas Anisha Khatri 

Nafisa Malik Harmohan Juttla Edward Lorincz 

Shannon McGuinness Preeshiv Kalidas Aneeq Mahmood 

Faizaan Mehmood Harsimrit Kaur Chloe Nhlangano 

Daniella Mills Arbab Kazmi Jamie Powell 

Zohaib Mohammed Isha Khan Abdul- Raheem Qayum 

Joshua Monds Hamza Mahmood Ahmedmaseh Rajbi 

Aroob Mughal Lewis McKay Anneka Rajput 

Sydney Muggleton Elisa Metalia Nathan Riley 

Abdullah Munir Gabriele Mickute Hardit Saini 

Malachi Murray Finn Millar Reeth Saini 

Mukhtar Mussa Zhala Mohamed Rekan Sharif 

Naomi Nash Liam Murphy Marshall Stevens 
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Pawel Olszowski Uwais Mustafa Muhammad Tariq 

Sahib Padda Ousman Ndoye Rebecca Tesfamariam 

James Pauffley Adnan Nuhu Rhea Tung 

Valentin Pirjol Isabelle Okine Teagan West 

Hishetha Prakash Zamir Osman   

Achchuthan Ramalingam Aidan-John Peachey   

 

Accelerated Reader Prize Winners: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Recommended Reading:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 7 1st Fatima Soofi - Jump-In Golden Tickets 
2nd Mukhtar Mussa - 2 x Silver Blades Ice Skating Voucher 
3rd Sanchana Sankar - 2 x Montem Swim Passes 
4th Myeish Dawkins - Restaurant Queue-Jump Pass (term) 
4th Samuel Kithinji - Restaurant Queue-Jump Pass (term) 

Year 8 1st Gabriele Mickute - 2 x Silver Blades Ice Skating Voucher 
2nd Amee Stevens - 2 x Montem Swim Passes 
3rd Liam Murphy - Jump-In Golden Tickets  
4th  Harold Fitzgerald - 2 x Silver Blades Ice Skating Voucher 

Year 9 1st  Abdul Qayum - Restaurant Queue-Jump Pass (term) 
2nd Dylan Ghedia - Jump-In Golden Tickets 
3rd Abdul Qayum - 2 x Montem Swim Passes 
4th Abdul Qayum - 2 x Silver Blades Ice Skating Voucher 

Have yourself a crooked little Christmas 

with The Big Book of Christmas Mysteries. 

Edgar Award-winning editor Otto Penzler 

collects sixty of his all-time favourite 

holiday crime stories ς many of which are 

difficult or nearly impossible to find 

anywhere else. From classic Victorian tales 

by Arthur Conan Doyle, Robert Louis 

Stevenson and Thomas Hardy, to 

comtemporary stories by Sara Paretsky and 

Ed McBain, this collection touches on all 

aspects of the holiday season, and all types 

of mysteries. They are suspenseful, funny, 

frightening and poignant. 

In the LRC now! 
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The Millionaire Challenge 

This achievement is recognised with a personalised millionaire dollar on our noticeboard, a certificate presented 

in assembly and a badge which is allowed to be worn on the Academy blazer. 

¢ƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǿ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ aƛƭƭƛƻƴŀƛǊŜΩǎ /ƭǳō όǘƘŜȅΩve read 1,000,000 words). 

Congratulations to the following students:- 

Fatima Soofi ς Year 7 Aadam Iqbal ς Year 7 Luke Birdseye ς Year 8 

Sanchana Sankar ς Year 7 Nancy Duckett ς Year 7 Dylan Ghedia ς Year 9 

Hishetha Prakash ς Year 7 Habishek Devandhiran ς Year 7 Abdul-Raheem Qayum ς Year 9 

 

 

Maths 

Due to popular demand, we are launching the following extra support sessions after half term. Should you 

require extra support with any homework or classroom, you can use the below schedule to support yourself.  

Monday A Tuesday A 

Rotation - Maths faculty detention N109 --> 3:30 JDO - MyMaths & Active Learn support N109 --> 4:20  

MyMaths & Active Learn support N109 --> 3:30 AAS - Higher GCSE Revision W102 --> 4:20 

EBU A level Revision N108 --> 3:30    
 

Friday A Monday B 

EBU - A Level Revision --> 2:20 N108 Rotation - Maths faculty detention N109 --> 3:30 

JDO - Grade 4 - 7 Revision W103 --> 2:20 MyMaths & Active Learn support N109 --> 3:30 

  EBU A level Revision N108 --> 3:30  
 

Tuesday B Thursday B 

CKAς MyMaths & Active Learn until 430pm N109 JDO - MyMaths & Active Learn support N109 --> 4:20 
 

Friday B 
HWK Support is available in the South Macs Area 

Everyday - No Maths teacher present at this EBU - A Level Revision --> 2:20 N108 

 

Museum Learning - Over this half term, classes have been looking at half-lives and dating remains. Students 

looked a number of museum objects in lessons and did calculations based on these objects. 

Maths Challenge - The UK Maths Challenge is a challenge that we, as an academy, have entered students into 

for a number of years. The Senior Maths Challenge (Years 12 & 13) took place on Tuesday 7 November. The 

following students achieved awards within this: 
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Silver Bronze 

Aaran Sandhu Nuno Goncalves 

Jeevan Grewal  

Michal Ignas  

 

The Intermediate Challenge (Years 9 ς 11) will take place in February whist the Junior Challenge (Years 7 & 8) 

will take place in April. 

Have a go at these problems: 

Senior: 

 
Intermediate: 

 
Junior: 
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CAPA 

Music 

Another busy term has flown by and our musicians have been very creative in both lessons and outside of the 

classroom.  Year 7 have been studying the sound of Balinese Gamelan, whilst Year 8 have been enjoying singing 

and performing Reggae songs by Bob Marley. 

Both Year 9 and 10 have been undertaking composition skills through Harmony and learning how to use Sibelius 

8 as a composing tool.  The students have produced some outstanding examples of work which you can hear on 

our soundcloud stream and Twitter page (@Music_TLA).   Year 11 have been busy finishing off their coursework 

with some amazing pieces of work in all sorts of musical styles.  You can also hear these on our sound cloud 

stream.   

LǘΩǎ ƴƻǘ ǘƻƻ ƭŀǘŜ ǘƻ ǎǘŀǊǘ ǘƻ ƭŜŀǊƴ ŀ ƳǳǎƛŎŀƭ ƛƴǎǘǊǳƳŜƴǘΦ  We can offer lessons for Voice, Guitar (Electric and 

Acoustic), Drum Kit, Piano, Violin and Woodwinds.  Lessons are delivered by Slough Music Service and you can 

register here:- http://www.sloughmusicservice.co.uk/For-Pupils/Lessons-in-School/Apply   

 

Drama 

We have had yet another 

busy term in Drama leading 

up to Christmas. Year 7 have 

been involved in Museum 

Learning Term where they 

created a scary story based 

around Darkwood Manor. 

The students got to hot seat 

Mrs Siddons who told them 

about a locked room in the 

Manor. The students 

discovered that Mr Brown, 

the owner of the house, had 

bought back a sarcophagus!  

Year 8 have been working 

with masks and learning 

about how movement is 

important when using the 

masks as you cannot speak! 

Year 9 have been looking 

into Physical Theatre and 

have learnt Chair Duets, 

Hymn Hands, Round by Through and Push Hands!  

http://www.sloughmusicservice.co.uk/For-Pupils/Lessons-in-School/Apply
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Year 10 have been studying different styles of theatre, preparing them for part of their GCSE that they will do at 

the end of Year 10!  

Year 11 have just completed 40% of their GCSE with a 

10% devised performance and 30% written coursework! 

We recently took Year 12 to see Othello in London, 

which was performed by the National Youth Theatre. 

Year 13 have their final practical exam for their A Level 

on Tuesday 12 December!  

Alongside this, we have been working hard with our cast 

ƻŦ ΨLƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ²ƻƻŘǎΩ ŀǎ ŀ ǿƘƻƭŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ musical! This will 

be performing on 6, 7 and 8 February 2018! Tickets will go on sale after Christmas!  

For more information and to see studentsΩ work follow us on Instagram @tladrama  

 

 

CAPA on Social Media 

Use the following links and tags to follow subject areas and see students work on social media: 

Platform/Website Subject (Teacher) Username/@name 

Instagram 

 
Art/Photography (Ms Rimmer) @tla_art 

Drama (Ms Hansford) @tladrama 

Music (Mr Hunter) @music_tla 

Twitter 
 

CAPA (Mr Barber) @CAPA_TLA 

Music (Mr Hunter) @Music_TLA 
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